
Joy, Joy, Joy and into the future. 
Christian Arts Conference 26-28 April 2019. 
 
Joy is the echo of God's life within us.  Columba Marmion 

 
Cliché or not, as a newly join member it was a JOY to be at the Christian Arts 2019 conference, High 
Leigh Christian Centre 26-28th April. 
 
When I say newbie, I’m not a new Christian or a creative person, but I’m new to this fellowship of 
likeminded artistic, creative souls from all walks of life, professional and amateur, painters, printers, 
icon writers, textile and 3-d artists, photographers and poets and writers. 
 
The weekend was an interesting mix of society business and solution seeking; an interesting 
program of two lectures given by Peter Osbourne, a creative workshop led by Sy Baker and AGM.  
Now I’ve been to quite a few conferences, but only at large company events have I engaged in such 
a mix of activities in effectively 24 hours. What was encouraging was the natural approach to 
forward thinking, commitment and creativity coming from all in attendance.  
 
Friday afternoon started on an interesting note. The leadership team (as they are now called) had to 
sort out the knotty problem that is often encountered in groups; a retiring Chair, Vice-Chair and 
Secretary with no heirs-apparent! There was to be honest, a bit of dismay apparent across the table, 
however with much prayer, discussion and debate, to everyone’s relief a re-invigored leadership 
plucked a creative solution out of  the air and not being hide-bound by formality, agreed to tweak 
the constitution introducing the concept of a floating chair and secretary, with future formal 
meetings via skype to reduce the need for travel if and when required. 
 
Next to debate was the future direction of the of the society. What do members want from this 
fellowship of artists going forward? Does the current mission statement reflect the vision of the 
society today? Is the current website doing its job for members and as a window into Christian Arts ? 
What about new member attraction? Can existing members offer more of themselves to support the 
growth of membership locally? 
 
Again, after kicking a few ideas around, one of the original members reminded all of the society 
history, born out of the SIAC Society International Des Artistes Chretiens (International Society of 
Christian Artists), upon whose shoulders we now stand. Everyone agreed the founding principles still 
applied but the current and future vision ought to more reflect the creativity in mission approach in 
which members were engaged. With this in mind, all endorsed a range of new ideas and actions to 
be undertaken and proposals to discuss at the AGM on Saturday. 

The business of the day then over, we all retired for our evening meal followed by our session 1; a 
fascinating talk on our conference theme of JOY, presented by our outgoing chair Peter Osbourne. 
Peter introduced us to the concept of Joy from a biblical perspective demonstrating;  

“You do not have to look very hard to find joy referenced in the scripture. The experience of joy is one 
of the characteristic elements in the faith as described in the Bible. In the OT, there are 13 different 
Hebrew roots used to express some aspect of joy or joyful participation in the faith of Israel. And 
from the Bible's perspective, there is a difference between "everyday happiness" and lasting, abiding, 
"Godly joy." Happiness is fleeting, based on all kinds of circumstances. Godly joy, on the other hand, 
is the abiding belief that God is nearby, not far off. Godly joy is confident in the knowledge that our 
faith in Jesus Christ will see us through this life and into the next”. 



With that there was only one thing left to-do, off to the bar, a drink and convivial chat before retiring 
to a comfortable bed. 
 
Saturday morning session 2 introduced the group to stimulating lecture on ‘A Joyful Idyll’. Joy as 
seen in art through history. (Read the transcript with accompany images in members area). Peter 
took us through Joy as seen in various works of art and literature from Julian of Norwich (1342) to 
Cecil Collins (1908-89), looking at works from Matisse and Picasso alone the way. 
 
Session 3 (Creative Workshop) introduced delegates to a new room environment of projected 
images, joy quotations, music, an installation of a 1.5 metre square box or ‘prison’, a period of 10-
minute silent reflection and collaborative participation in mark making.  Delegates were asked to 
explore the images around the room and study the installation, a cube of semi-transparent material 
inside which stood a small table a pen and bottle, a piece of torn parchment with Colossians 1.24 
Now I rejoice in what I am suffering for you, and I fill up in my flesh what is still lacking in regard to 
Christ’s afflictions, for the sake of his body, which is the church. Adjacent to this an IPAD showing a 
series of images of joy and suffering, the cross and crown of thorns. Whist delegates absorbed these 
images congruent music was played to set up a tension between the concept of Joy of celebration; 
the Joy after relief and Joy notwithstanding suffering, Gods Joy that St Paul refers to when he is in 
prison. 
 
Delegates were then encourages to express through mark making on a large sheet canvas how they 
felt, what they thought and had been ‘inspired’, all together in collaboration, which for many evoked 
a further dynamic of how as artists who are followers of Christ we are called to work in collaboration 
with each other and the Holy Spirit to fulfil a work not of our own but His choosing. 
 
With lunch intervening, a period of the afternoon was then set aside for delegates to further explore 
the workshop creativity and spend time together relaxing and sharing before coming back together 
for the AGM. 
 
Following the formal reports on the various society functions and past 12 months activities, 
introduction and voting on proposals to amend the constitution and new leadership structure, the 
AGM then had a time of lively debate as to what Christian Arts might look like going forward. 
Suggestions for increased activity on the website and social media along with re-writing of the 
mission statement was agreed and delegated to the leads in those areas to complete. Proposals for 
exhibitions and gatherings were also put forward and individuals agreed to explore organising these 
events for 2020. (For full minutes see AGM Report in the members area). 
 
Highlight? For me it was the social bit, the sharing of our lives, our experiences and the 
collaboration. It was inspiring to hear from the more established members about the history of this 
group, spanning back nearly 40 years from its routes with CIAC (international arts). To network 
together, to hear about struggles and successes, connections and collaborations, faith and church, 
all from the prospective of like-minded people. A real encouragement and a major reason for joining 
this group made from creatives across various denominations in the UK and Europe. 
 
SyB 


